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The horror coming threatens massive pain, 

And that is why She warns, again and again.

When it comes to apparitions and messages supposedly coming
from Heaven, to be prudent is certainly wise, because God
knows, the Devil has so infiltrated the minds of churchmen
with the betrayal of the true Catholic Faith by the devilries
of Vatican II that these churchmen can hardly any longer be
relied on to make a proper Catholic discernment for us between
what is and what is not truly from Heaven, as St Paul calls
upon us to do in Scripture – I Thess.V, 19–21. But one can be
excessively  prudent,  especially  when  the  normal  Church
Authority is itself in confusion. One thing is certain: just
as there would be no counterfeit bank-notes if there were no
genuine notes in circulation, so there would be no counterfeit
Messages from Heaven if there were no genuine ones to imitate.
It is up to ourselves to do our best to discern. Let us give
to a series of recent Messages coming from backwoods Texas,
USA, a hearing. 

The series began with an introductory Message supposedly from
Our Lady – let the “supposedly” be taken for granted and not
repeated in everything quoted henceforth in these “Eleison
Comments”  from  these  Messages.  The  “Comments”  have  no
authority to guarantee the Texas Messages’ authenticity, but
they do take them seriously enough to consider them well worth
quoting. Let readers judge on their own. Here for instance are
a few extracts from the first Message (last time – supposedly)
of Our Lady – 

February 8: Children, the battle looms and you are asleep. I
come to awake you; as a good mother who, being vigilant and
keeping watch over her children, and seeing the increasing
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danger,  shakes  her  children  so  that  they  may  not  perish
without fighting. Children, these are the times announced from
of old, in which the thrice accursed serpent will poison many,
and interfere in what is Ours, and will rise to confuse the
nations with his puppets, his servants, to destroy all that is
of God, and to rule in His place. The Devil’s longing to be
adored and his hatred of God have driven him to prepare, over
centuries, what is now being unveiled before your eyes . . . 

I have come to you, children, time and time again, year after
year, to warn you . . . but how few of you have understood me,
and placed yourselves at my disposal for Me to form My army of
light . . . . Children, there is no time left. The battle, Our
counter-attack, begins with these Words, which We give to you
as Light, Protection, Guidance and Consolation. Do not ignore
them . . . they will give you the guidance that you need, now
that My Church is without a shepherd to tend to My sheep, to
My children . . . . They want to destroy you, children . . .
receive my Words of love and consolation. 

You are wounded, my little children, some more, some less, but
all of you carry wounds – from your own decisions, from the
hatred of Satan – and all of you need Our healing, all of you
need Our help. My children, I give my Jesus to you again, I
give Him to you with all my personal Love . . . as your
King . . . your Saviour and Redeemer . . . only Him, children.
Only He saves. Only He purifies. Only He heals . . . . Do not
be confused. Many voices try, and will try, to pass as His.
Many say, and will say that they do everything in His name.
But look at their works. Look at the fruits, children. DO NOT
IGNORE THEM. 

And I, your Mother, will prepare you to receive the supreme
Gift of luminous Faith in the centre of your soul to be able
to face the present and coming times, in which everything that
seemed to be stable will crumble down . . . . Blessed is he
who  receives  these  Words  and  allows  them  to  bear  their
fruit . . . 



The complete text is rather longer, and the selected extracts
quoted above do not convey Our Lady’s sense of urgency, as
though we are on the very brink of the great battle due to
break out. The little Catholic centre in Texas receiving these
Messages has its own website – look up “Mission of Divine
Mercy.” 

Truly, Kyrie eleison. 


